THE FLOWERS Missionaries to Taiwan

I am the light of the world: he that followeth me shall not walk in darkness, but shall have the light of life.- John 8:12

August 2023

Dear Praying Friends,

We hope you have been having a wonderful summer. We wanted to give you an update about what God has been doing here in Taiwan.

July is always a busy month for us. This year we had a good group attend youth camp. Ethan was bunking with Josh, another young man from our church. Josh has been coming to our church with his mom and little brother for many years. April and I have had many opportunities to share the gospel with him. Each time he has listened but never trusted Jesus as his Savior.

One evening during camp, Ethan and Josh were getting ready for lights out and Ethan began to talk with Josh about his need to be saved. Ethan

asked Josh if he wanted to pray and ask Jesus into his heart. Josh immediately began to pray and put his faith in Jesus. I believe the Lord has been working in Josh's heart for some time now. We are so thankful for Josh and his faith in Christ. Please pray for Josh as he grows in Christ. We also are thankful for and very proud of Ethan. He has a heart for people, especially his peers, to come to know Christ. Please continue to pray for him as he seeks to do God's will.

The end of July we hosted our annual English camp. We had a good group of first through third graders in attendance this year. We thank God for the opportunity to teach these kids English, but most important, to teach them about the only true God. The kids worked hard and performed a skit for their parents and families. On Saturday, July 29, all the families came to attend their performance. It was a blessing to share with those in attendance about our risen Savior. Since then, we have had

one of the families attend our Sunday services. Please pray that we can reach these and more with the truth of the gospel.

Thank you for your faithful prayers for our family and for the work God is doing here in Taiwan. We are praying for you.

For Him,

for & april Jon & April Flowers



Sending church

Regency Baptist Temple 1130 Rogero Rd. Jacksonville, FL 32211 904-805-0505 (Ralph Flowers, Pastor)

Contact Information

P.O. Box 3-4 Sanchong Taipei City 24199 TAIWAN (R.O.C.) ja2china@yahoo.com

Mission Board

Baptist International Missions, Inc. P.O. Box 9 Harrison, TN 37341 423-344-5050 www.bimi.org